
MINORITY/WOMEN BUSINESS ENTERPRISE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes for October 9, 2019
Orange County Administration Building
Office of Management and Budget Third Floor Conference Room
201 South Rosalind
Orlando, FL 32801

Present:
Voting Members:  Skinner Louis, Elena Crosby, Maurice Pearson, and Virginia Peña.
Present:
BDD Staff:   Sheena Ferguson, VaSantha Raysor, Angela Brown, Solange Dal Santo, Patrice McKay, Kesi Warren, Dexter Watts and Sharon White.
Present:
County Attorney’s Office:  Cristina Berrios, Assistant County Attorney 
I. Call to order:
A quorum was established. Skinner Louis, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m. 
II. Public Comments:  The floor was open for public comments.  There were no public comments.
III. Review and Approval of September 2019 Meeting Minutes:  Members reviewed the minutes of the September 11, 2019 meeting.  Virginia Peña made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as reviewed.  Maurice Pearson seconds the motion.  All members were in favor of approving the minutes as reviewed.
IV. Review and Approval of September 2019 Monthly Report:  Sheena Ferguson provided members with a detailed reviewed the Executive Summary and advised that this report is the last one for the 2019 fiscal year. The supporting data for each section within the report was also reviewed.  
Skinner Louis questioned if on the Awards to M/WBE Construction Contractors/Suppliers page the contract dollars listed are prime or subcontractor awards.
Dexter Watts clarified that prime contract awards are notated on the right side of the contract dollar amount.  If it is not noted, the contract dollars are subcontract awards.
Skinner then questioned if the dollar amount of the contract would mean the company could no longer participate in the M/WBE program.

Sheena explained that the M/WBE program does have net worth criteria and the dollar amount of the awarded contract does not include such things as labor, materials and other cost.  After those items are deducted the contract award is much less.
Mr. Louis advised that the report currently is clear and concise.  However, it would be helpful to have a total of all M/WBE participation and County dollars for all sections combined.

Discussion ensued.

Virginia Peña thanked staff for the information provided in the report.  She further stated the report is insightful and comprehensive and allows board members to provide accurate information to the community.
Maurice Pearson conveyed that this report allows him to track trends regarding participation in the industry.  Mr. Pearson stated that it would also be helpful to hear the feedback of primes and subcontractors who are thriving and those who are not as successful.
Sheena stated she is in the process of planning a meeting with M/WBE’s to discuss these issues.  She also advised that these concerns are the topics of the Community Partners Workshop.
Cristina Berrios advised that if two or more board members attend the workshop it would have to be posted as a public meeting due to Sunshine Laws. The board may send a delegate to workshop or have business owners at the regular M/WBE Advisory Committee Meeting.

Cristina further stated the current County Administration has placed a high importance on M/WBE participation and initiatives.  This will result in a lot of changes.

Discussion ensued.

Virginia questioned the Ordinance update and the Good Faith Effort (GFE).

Cristina responded that a Disparity Study must be completed before the Ordinance can be updated.  The Ordinance must be narrowly tailored to the Disparity Study that is the only way that the Orange County M/WBE Program is Constitutional.  The GFE language in the Ordinance was also explained to members.  
Discussion ensued

Maurice Pearson made a motion to approve the September 2019 Monthly Report as presented.  Elena Crosby seconds the motion.  All members were in favor of approving the September 2019 Monthly Report as presented.
V. Pending Denial:  Members were advised that Competitive Edge & Consulting, L. L. C. is a new certification denial.  An email from the applicant requesting an appeal hearing was received. Members will be contacted regarding their availability for November 2019 and January 2020 to ensure a quorum for the hearing.
VI. Old Business:  Members were provided a copy of the LGBTQ Resolution that was passed by the Board of Orange County Commissioners.  The resolution details the criteria and defines BDD’s role in tracking participation in this initiative. Orange County sent an important message to the LGBTQ community by passing this resolution in that the county is open for business to LGBTQ companies.
VII. New Business:  Sheena Ferguson presented the Service Disabled Veterans (SDV) Annual Utilization Report to members. This is the year-end report for all SDV’s registered with Orange County and utilized on county contracts both as primes and subcontractors. 
Elena Crosby questioned if SDV have to meet M/WBE program criteria or if this is a separate program.

Sheena advised this is a separate program.  These companies must be certified by the State of Florida as a SDV.  The criteria and level of disability for SDV’s is determined by the Department of Veterans Affairs. Firms are accepted by Orange County as a registered SDV if they are certified by the State of Florida and located within the Metropolitan Statistical Area (MSA).
Elena then questioned whether the SDV’s registered with the county are also recognized as Small Business Administration firms.
Sheena explained that Orange County does not have a SBA program. 

VIII. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 9:33 a.m.
The entire recording of this meeting is available in the Business Development Division and can be provided upon written request.

Next meeting will convene on November 13, 2019 at 8:30 a.m.
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